
Cultural studies critic Cary Wolfe once wrote, “trying to give an overview 
of the burgeoning area known as animal studies is, if you’ll permit me the 
expression, a bit like herding cats” (2009: 564). Herding cats, indeed!
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out Ken Shapiro, ASI’s board president, for his support over the past eigh-
teen years. All proceeds raised from the sale of this textbook will, as with the 
previous edition, be donated to ASI to support the organization’s important 
work. In fact, if it weren’t for meeting Ken at an animal rights conference in 
2002, I would not have known about the existence of the field of human-
animal studies and most likely would not have returned to teaching after 
having left the field a few years earlier. If it weren’t for Ken and my work 
with ASI, my life would be very different today.

I am also thankful to Wendy Lochner at Columbia University Press for 
expressing an interest in this book (after many years of rejections from other 
publishers) and for her work in expanding Columbia’s Animal Studies series. 
I first began shopping this book around in 2005 and was told by each pub-
lisher I approached that the market was too small to support such a text. 
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